
July 19, 2024 
Meeting Notes 

• On July 19, 2024, I met via Teams with Kari Mavian, Global Director of Regulatory Advocacy and 
Policy for the Dow Corporation. This meeting was held at the request of Ms. Mavian. 

• Ms. Mavian asked whether I could share information about EPA’s consideration of public 
comments on EPA’s March 2024 proposed rule under TSCA 8(d). I said I could not share any 
information about this deliberative process. 

• I shared with Ms. Mavian that EPA would conduct stakeholder meetings prior to the initiation of 
prioritization for additional chemicals in fall 2024. 

• Ms. Mavian and I discussed options for submitting unpublished health and safety data for 
chemicals in the proposed TSCA 8(d) rule prior to finalization of the rule. I said I would 
investigate this and contact Ms. Mavian when I had more information. 

• Ms. Mavian asked about the opening of the reporting period for EPA’s TSCA 8(a)(7) rule. Ms. 
Mavian noted that OCSPP AA Freedhoff mentioned this topic in a recent speech. I responded 
that, if necessary, EPA would provide additional information in a timely manner to potential 
reporters under the rule.  
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